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Question:  

Okay. Terrific. Thank you. I want to ask now about the status of the City of Melbourne’s 
proposal where the management of Spencer Street between Dryburgh and La Trobe streets 
would be transferred to the City of Melbourne and funding from the West Gate Tunnel 
traffic mitigation fund to upgrade that street to align with the West Melbourne structure 
plan. Can we have an update in terms of that proposal? 

Answer:  

The Transport Amenity Program (TAP) is a joint initiative being delivered by the Department 
of Transport and the City of Melbourne. The TAP considers various transport and amenity 
improvements across a range of categories including pedestrian safety, cycling 
infrastructure and operations projects. The City of Melbourne and the Department are 
currently developing projects for consideration and approval under the program. The West 
Melbourne structure plan is one input into consideration of projects. 

There are currently no discussions about transfer of existing road authority between the 
State and the City of Melbourne.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


